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Dear Parishioners, 
 
What a whirlwind of emotion 
surrounded Lent and Easter.  The 
heights of love and the depths of 
sorrow, failure and faithfulness. It was 
all there in the accounts of the Gospel 
writers and we journeyed with them. 
Thank you to all who made the season 
so precious ï to Nick who led the Lent 
Group on the science, politics and 
theology of Global Warming, to Katie 
and Michael for the services they led, 
and to the churchwardens and 
members of the church for their part.  
We saw a first performance by the 
newly formed ñKingspansò ï the church 
steel pan group, art from the school 
with a Mothering Sunday service that 
was busy with bees, Handelôs Easter 
Music resonated with the choir and 
friends performing the Easter sections 
of Handelôs Messiah and then the final 
week with the donkeys courtesy of 
Andrew and Sue Cross, a walk up the 
hill behind Leinthall Church, and at last 
the church full of lilies and a goodly 
crowd as we gathered to worship 
together on Easter Sunday. Alleluia 
Christ is Risen!  There was hope and 
there is hope in the dark places of our 
world.  And then we could all let our 
hair down and chase the bunny on the 
green!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Now is the month of May and a time to 
watch things grow.  Prayers for the land 
and for the farming community are part 
of the service on  Rogation Sunday 21st 
May at 10.30am and this year the 
service is at Oakfields Farm, Kingsland, 
thanks to the Vaughan Family.  There 
will be shared refreshments after the 
service so please bring along a plate to 
share.  

And then there is Ascension Day on the 
following Thursday and the whole of the 
Church of England is being encouraged 
to pray ñThy Kingdom come on earth as 
it is in heavenò for the 10 days leading 
up to Pentecost on June 4th (the 
birthday of the church).  We are holding 
a 24 hour pray in ï or sleep over in 
church as I called it on Easter Sunday.  
Look out for posters and volunteer to 
take a slot on the rota.  I write this on 
the day that the General Election has 
been announced and so perhaps 24 
hours of prayer is rather apt. 

But prayer is about thanksgiving as 
well, and I rejoice in the love that is all 
around in the kindness of individuals 
and in the beauty of the wonderful 
Herefordshire land.  On Saturday June 
10th there will be a Fête at the 
Coronation Hall raising funds jointly for 
the Church and the School PTA.  
Please note the date and support the 
Fête, 

Julie 
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Advertising in the Kingsland News. 

(from 1/3/17) 
 

This monthly publication is circulated to 

every household in Kingsland Village 

(Print run 530) free of charge.  Advertising 

is accepted (provided the material is fit for 

publication) on completion of the form 

below, and payment should preferably be 

by cheque to ñKingsland P.C.C. Bookstall 

Accountò.  The system used to produce the 

magazine is literally black & white only, 

greys are not distinguished and photographs 

do not reproduce well, though line 

drawings are fine. Advertisers should make 

copy as clear and brief as possible, since 

very close, small, type becomes difficult to 

read.  The full page size is A5 (portrait) 

(195 x 130 mm) so the fractions of a page 

are A6 (landscape) (130 x 90 mm), A7 

(portrait) (90 x 60 mm) and A8 (landscape) 

(60 x 45 mm).  (Dimensions approximate) 
 

 

 

 

 

Please return the completed form to The 

Editor at 5, Highfield Close, Kingsland, 

HR6 9RS, or place in the óHen Boxô at 

West Mead, or email noondr@aol.com   

(Tel: 01568 708672) 

 

Charges for Advertising 

 

Size 

 

 

 

no. of 

insertions  

 
1 6 12 

Full Page  £15 £80 £120 

½ Page  £8 £40 £60 

¼ Page  £5 £25 £40 

ʊ Page £3 £14 £25 

mailto:noondr@aol.com
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Oil Boiler, AGA and Rayburn  
 

For service and repair call: 
 

Bill Moss Oil Boiler 

Services  

of Leominster, your local OFTEC  

registered oil engineer. 
Replacement Oil Storage tanks supplied and 

fitted.   

Tel: 01584 711372   (Mob: 07711899062) 
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Nature Notes 13/4/17 

This is a hectic time for plants, insects and 

birds.  The quest for food and territory is 

high on the list, as is the instinct to mate.  

The first Swallow was reported in Kings 

Pyon this year on April 6
th
, a day earlier 

than last.  Others arrive by stages, though 

the current cold spell is holding their arrival 

back. 

The Magnolia was at its best on March 31
st
.  

Now, falling petals begin creating a mess 

that carries on most of the Summer.  

Reports have come from several of Mallard 

Ducks clearing Frog Spawn from numerous 

ponds.  Some will survive!  Many small 

bees, that increase in numbers each year, 

digging holes in a south-facing lawn.  Any 

information on these creatures would be 

most welcome 
 

Much noise comes from the 30+ nests in 

the Rookery as young call for their feed.  

This is in the form of regurgitated matter 

collected by the parents.  The young flap 

their wings as they feed.  Weeds are 

plentiful, but there are some wonderful 

gardens around.  Much lawn mowing 

taking place.  The Cattle are enjoying being 

out on fresh grass and getting some sun on 

their backs.  Listen out for the first cuckoo.  

They become less each year round here.  

George, the cock Pheasant, boldly shows 

off in front of his two hens. Typical Male! 

R.W.H. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Timberworld Products 
Manufacturers of quality timber buildings . 

 

   Stables/Field Shelters  

   Garages/Carports  

   Sheds/Workshops  

   Summerhouses et c.  

Also retailing timber and ironmongery at 
competitive prices. 

 

Broomy Hill Yard, Kingsland, HR6 9QZ  

01568 708549 
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